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A RESOLUTION encouraging the Department for Public Health within the Cabinet for Health Services to coordinate the distribution of information about the compassionate care programs of pharmaceutical companies.

WHEREAS, there are approximately 750,000 people within this Commonwealth who do not have prescription drug coverage or health insurance for their prescription medications; and

WHEREAS, prescription drugs are too expensive for many Kentuckians without prescription drug coverage; and

WHEREAS, prescription drugs help people maintain a high quality of life, keep people as productive, tax-paying members of society, and help them avoid more expensive medical treatment, the cost of which is often borne by paying consumers of health care; and

WHEREAS, there is not a single resource within this Commonwealth that acts as a repository of information for compassionate care programs; and

WHEREAS, the Department for Public Health has an existing health department infrastructure with a presence in each of Kentucky's 120 counties; and

WHEREAS, many, if not all, pharmaceutical companies have compassionate care programs that make the companies' drugs available to the most destitute and sick residents in this Commonwealth; and

WHEREAS, making information about compassionate care programs more readily available to physicians would help save lives and provide more efficient treatment;

NOW, THEREFORE,

Be it resolved by the Senate of the General Assembly of the Commonwealth of Kentucky:

Section 1.   The Senate of the Commonwealth of Kentucky encourages the Department for Public Health within the Cabinet for Health Services to coordinate the distribution of information about the compassionate care programs of pharmaceutical companies.

Section 2.   The Clerk of the Senate is directed to transmit a copy of this Resolution to Mr. Jimmy Helton, Secretary of the Cabinet for Health Services, 275 East Main Street, Frankfort, Kentucky, 40621; Dr. Rice Leach, Commissioner of the Department for Public Health, 275 East Main Street, Frankfort, Kentucky, 40621; Michael Mone, Executive Director, Kentucky Board of Pharmacy, 23 Millcreek Park, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601; and Greg Naseman, President, Kentucky Pharmacists Association, 1228 U. S. 127 South, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601.
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